

St Andrew's CE VC Primary School

Church Lane, Cromhall, Wotton-under-Edge, Glos, GL12 8AL Tel & Fax: 01454 294498 Email: StAndrewsPrimary@sgmail.org.uk Headteacher: Mrs H Green

Dear Year 5/6 Class and Parents,

Welcome back! We hope you have had lovely summer break and are refreshed and ready for the new year ahead.

This year, there has been a change to our timetable, with Mrs Spiers teaching the class on Monday and Mrs Davies teaching the class on Tuesday to Friday. Our theme this term is "On the Home Front" with a focus on World War II. Please see this term's curriculum for an outline of the activities we will be doing.

PE will be taken by Mrs Davies on Tuesdays and the Sports Coaches and Thursdays. We will be doing some PE outside, so please make sure your child has some warmer clothing as the weather gets colder.

Homework will continue to be project-based over the term, with one piece of work submitted each week on Tuesday, and a presentation of the whole project at the end of each term. In addition to this, we are sending home the spelling books, which will be tested informally on a Friday. We greatly appreciate your support in encouraging the children to complete their homework, along with continuing to encourage daily reading.

We will be holding elections for School Council on Friday 15th September. If you would like to be a member of the school council, you will need to prepare a short speech at home about yourself and why you should be a councillor to be read out on that day.

As always, if you have any concerns at all please come to see us in the playground after school.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Davies and Mrs Spiers



